Picket Line Guidelines





Picketing is a perfectly lawful activity.  It is used generally to communicate information and to persuade other persons not to enter the picketed premises.  In the case of government premises, however, entry by members of the public demanding service may be desirable at various work locations.  Specifics in this regard should be worked out as part of the strike strategy.





There are restrictions on what activity is permitted on the picket line.  The following is meant as a guide as to what action can be followed. 





It is legal for a picketer to use persuasion on a person about to enter the picketed premises.  We should try to approach such people, advise them of our dispute and ask for their support.  Where it is appropriate, in view of our picket strategy, we will ask them to respect our lines and not enter the premises while the picket line is there.





It is not permitted to use force, violence or threats of violence to prevent people from entering.





We are allowed to picket any premises of the employer and any other place which is our normal workplace or a place where the employer's work is being done.





Picketing should take place on public property.  When we are picketing shopping malls or plazas, we are restricted to picketing on the property of the municipality around the mall or plaza.  We are not legally permitted to picket on the mall or plaza property - i.e., on their parking lots, on their property, or inside the malls.  However, it is sometimes possible to negotiate agreements with mall owners/managers to allow picketing on their premises.





Prior to picketing a workplace where members of other unions are employed, permission should be obtained from the Strike Captain who will make arrangements with any other union involved at these locations beforehand.





When picketing at entrances, pickets should keep moving.  Blocking entrances is not permitted.  Basically, picketers have the same rights as pedestrians and the same obligations.





Watching or besetting (def:  hem in; assail (person); obstruct (road, etc.) a person's dwelling house or place is not permitted nor is persistently following a person from place to place.





However, a person who approaches a dwelling house or place for the purpose only of obtaining or communicating information is not considered as watching and besetting.





Intimidation by threats or violence to persons or their families is not permitted.





Destroying or damaging property is considered as mischief under the Criminal Code.





The union is opposed to any such acts of mischief or vandalism and all members are instructed to ensure that they do not participate in such acts.





We should all be aware that during a labour dispute the Employer may try to blame on the strikers any mischief or vandalism that might occur even when no strike exists.





Strike Captains / Picket Captains should meet with local law enforcement officials for full and frank discussions regarding picketing and mass demonstrations.





Picket signs must not contain libelous or slanderous statements or hate messages.





Picket line violations should be investigated and reported immediately to strike headquarters.





Source:  PSAC Strike Course, June 1998


